
5145 Law Enforcement Officers in the School 

Campbell County School District recognizes that maintaining a safe learning environment is 
a necessary component in the educational process. The District wishes will make every 
effort to cooperate with law enforcement officers in a manner helpful to law enforcement 
agencies and least disruptive to the educational process.  The District shall encourage and 
promote the use of school resource officers to assist administration in maintaining a safe 
learning environment. 

The District has legal custody of students during the school day and during the hours of 
approved extra-curricular activities. Law enforcement officers have ample opportunities to 
talk to students away from school and before or after school hours. They should be 
encouraged to do so. It is the preference of the District that contacts between law 
enforcement officers and students which involve interviews, arrests, or subpoenas take 
place outside normal school hours. 

In cases of abuse and neglect; please see Policy 4390, Child Abuse and 4390-R, Child 
Abuse for interviewing guidelines and regulations.  
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